



New Hampshire Council on Resources and Development NH Office of Planning and Development 100 N Main St., Concord, NH 03301

CORD RECOMMENDATION MEMORANDUM

TO:

Tracy Boisvert, NH Division of Forests and Lands, Land Management Bureau

Administrator

FROM: 6

Stephanie N. Verdile, Principal Planner, NH Office of Planning and Development

DATE:

October 3, 2022

Re:

State Owned Land, Surplus Land Review, Milford, NH

2022 SLR 003.

On September 29, 2022, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to recommend approval of the above referenced Surplus Land Review Application #2022 SLR-003 that proposes to lease to US Cellular space on a proposed 120-foot monopole for a cellular antenna array and ground space within a proposed fenced enclosure for supporting telecommunications equipment at the Federal Hill Fire Tower Property, located at 347 Ponemah Rd., Milford, NH, Tax Map 53, Lot.

Cc via email:

Taylor Caswell, Commissioner, NH Dept of Business and Economic Affairs and Chair, Council on

Resources and Development <u>Taylor.Caswell@livefree.nh.gov</u>

Sarah L. Stewart, Commissioner, Department of Natural & Cultural Resources

sarah.l.stewart@dncr.nh.gov

Pamela Ellis, LBA Staff, Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization Committee

Pamela. Ellis@leg. state.nh.us

- 100 North Main Street, Suite 100 Concord, New Hampshire 03301
- **6**03.271.2341
- visitnh.gov nheconomy.com choosenh.com